

Unit 4 Test | B

Listening

1 Track 5 Listen to a conversation between Nahla and Sven and choose the correct answer.

- 1 Why is the photography work experience a problem for Nahla?
 - a It is not very helpful for her.
 - b It is not interesting for her.
 - c It is not easy for her to get to.
- 2 What does Sven find most difficult about applying for work experience at the newspaper?
 - a preparing a sample of his writing skills
 - b writing a CV
 - c giving a presentation
- 3 What has Nahla's mum helped with?
 - a Nahla's preparation for her exams
 - b setting up the position at the newspaper
 - c making sure the photography position is free
- 4 What does Nahla's mum like the most about being a freelance journalist?
 - a the high salary
 - b the flexible working hours
 - c the job is interesting
- 5 What does Sven say is the best thing about being a personal trainer?
 - a doing exercise
 - b eating healthy food
 - c meeting other people

____/10

Vocabulary

2 Choose the correct option.

- 0 I've got to work overtime / *voluntary* today, so I will be home late.
- 1 Sara is training to be a *member* / *specialist* in translation from Mandarin to French.
- 2 The teacher makes a *speech* / *career* to the school at the start of every school year.
- 3 My father earns a good *wage* / *job* as a plumber. He's very busy and works a lot.
- 4 Have you ever taken part in a training *contract* / *workshop* in your job as an electrician?
- 5 It's a great company. They give their trainees plenty of *practical* / *permanent* experience.

- 6 Farah is doing a course to improve her *promotion* / *professional* skills as an interpreter.
- 7 We got a *paid* / *pay* rise last week because we've been working here for one year.
- 8 I want to be a travel *cleaner* / *agent* because I love planning holidays for other people.

____/8

3 Complete the words in the sentences.

- 0 They've got *flexible* working hours at their company. They can finish when they want.
- 1 We got excellent f_____ from the teacher on our essay. He's very pleased.
- 2 Our uncle is a lab a_____ at the hospital. He helps doctors with test results.
- 3 Xing is the best c_____ for the job. She has the most experience.
- 4 She's a music c_____, so she writes about her opinions of different music groups.
- 5 I love fixing cars and motorbikes, so I want to be a m_____ one day.
- 6 Does your e_____ pay you well? Mine doesn't – I'm in a very badly-paid job.
- 7 They're both studying for a d_____ in photography. They're finishing in June.

____/7

Grammar

4 Choose the correct option.

- 0 I've just checked the tickets and our flight to Jakarta leaves / *will leave* at 6 p.m. today.
- 1 This time tomorrow, we *'ll watch* / *'ll be watching* an exciting film.
- 2 The sun is out and the birds are singing. It *'ll be* / *'s going to be* a lovely day!
- 3 *Will he be skiing* / *Is he going to ski* in the north of Italy this time next week?
- 4 Oh no – there isn't any milk left. I *'ll ask* / *'m asking* Jensen to get some on his way home.
- 5 Rachel *is not going to have* / *will not have* a party on Saturday because she has a training course.

____/5

Unit 4 Test | B

5 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

- 0 We have to hurry because the bus to the train station departs (depart) in half an hour.
- 1 It's 8:45 a.m. and she's still in bed. She _____ (get) into trouble because she's late.
- 2 In two years' time, we _____ (study) psychology together at university.
- 3 They _____ (go) out for a meal tonight because it's their anniversary.
- 4 This is my presentation. I _____ (give) it at 9 o'clock tomorrow.
- 5 When Liam gets to the station, we _____ (wait) for him outside.

____/5

Reading

6 Read the article and answer the questions.

Virtual sport – it's a thing

When virtual reality (VR) was created in the late 1960s, it was basic and not very useful. But in the late 1980s, space agencies such as NASA started to use it to train their pilots. And now in the 21st century, it is clear that it has a very real impact on professional training everywhere. But can it also be used for sports? We speak to two young sportspeople for their views on VR.

Beatriz, 18, basketball player

'I've been playing basketball since I was 12 and I used to train in the school gym because there was no other basketball court in my town. That was difficult because it was closed at the weekends and I had nowhere to go. Then, five years ago, my parents got me a VR headset for my birthday. It's incredible – I can practise anywhere I want, whenever I want. VR allows me to take part in competitive games and I can also practise scoring difficult points from different positions. I'm able to record my sessions so I can share them with other players and swap comments or ideas. I'll be finishing school in June, and next year I'll try to join a basketball club at university. I'm definitely looking forward to playing on a real basketball court. And thanks to VR training, I'll be able to do that.'

Mehmet, 19, golf player

'I've always loved golf, and used to watch all of the tournaments on TV. But there is no golf course where I come from and it was too expensive to travel anywhere, so I used to practise in my parents' garden. It wasn't so much fun – my brother hated golf so he refused to join me. I'd always wanted to

become a professional so I started to use VR. It helped me gain so much experience, for example, how to hit the ball properly, how to deal with difficult situations and – most importantly – how to be competitive with talented players. When I finished school, I applied to go to a golf academy. I did an interview and showed the school my skills. All my VR experience helped me succeed – I'll soon be going into my second year there. It's my goal to take part in famous golf tournaments one day soon.'

- 0 When did astronauts start to use VR to train? the late 1980s
- 1 Where was the basketball court in Beatriz's town?
- 2 Why does Beatriz show her VR sessions to other people?
- 3 How did Mehmet feel about practising golf in his parents' garden?
- 4 What's the most useful thing Mehmet learned from VR training?
- 5 What would Mehmet like to achieve soon?

____/10

Language Functions

7 Complete the dialogues with the words below. There is one extra word.

careful forget ~~mind~~ mustn't sure watch whatever

- 0 A: Mind your head when you're getting out of the car!
B: Don't worry, I'll be fine.
- 1 A: _____ out! The glass is going to fall off the table.
B: It's OK, I got it.
- 2 A: Don't _____ to call Filip when you arrive.
B: I won't.
- 3 A: Be _____ you don't fall from the tree!
B: It's fine, I know how to climb.
- 4 A: Make _____ you wear warm clothes. It gets very cold in Toronto.
B: I will, don't worry!
- 5 A: You _____ watch TV before you do your homework.
B: It's fine, I've already finished it.

____/5

Total: ____/50